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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

PRESIDENT REPORT - JANUARY 2019 

Vincent Street Bridge Refurbishment Due to Commence 
Refurbishment work to the Vincent Street Bridge is due to commence. This will occur over quite a length of 

time and unfortunately there may be times of inconvenience for road users. Please be patient and look 

forward to an upgraded bridge that is a little wider for traffic and more “user friendly” for pedestrians.  

 

Long Term Employee Retires 
After working for the Shire of Beverley for 39 years Malcolm Turner has called it a day. He retires with many 

stories and memories of his time working for the Shire. Council offers best wishes to Malcolm and Jenda. 

 

Lightning Strike Near Olive Farm 
Stormy weather and extreme windy conditions recently created hazards around the district, including a 

potentially catastrophic fire west of Mt Kokeby near the olive farm which was lit by lightning. Co-ordination 

and management of the fire ground, monitoring and “mopping up” by FCO’s and over 100 volunteers 

from around the district, supported by the Shire of Beverley and York CESM, was a credit to all involved. 

Heavy machinery was called in and teams of volunteer firefighters were in attendance 24 hours a day for 

several days requiring sustenance provided out of hours by local business. Thankyou to everyone who  

assisted. 

 
DeLisle Street Industrial Land 
Council met with Landcorp in December for an update on the DeLisle Street Industrial Development. One 

serviced block from the first phase remains for sale. Development of the remaining 8845m² requires the  

serviced block to be sold. Advice was provided indicating Landcorp are flexible with planning and  

progress of the 8845m² if approached by interested parties. It was a worthwhile meeting and Council has 

requested signage be placed at the DeLisle Street industrial area to advertise this information to passing 

traffic. Council also requested that design work be undertaken to enable a road to be progressed by the 

Shire. 

 
Various Works Information 
Rumble strips have been installed on York Williams Road at the intersections of Waterhatch and Westdale 

Roads. The Shire is currently searching for a loader suitable for the refuse site following accidental damage 

to the old one resulting in an insurance payout. Approximately 30KL per day of reuse water is being  

received from Water Corp which supplements oval watering. The retaining wall and storm water pipes 

have been installed at the “Flying through Time” display on Hunt Road and concrete is to be poured. 

Earthworks are underway at the Hunt Road Village for the installation of a new leach drain. 

 

Council Meetings 2019 
The first monthly meeting of Council for 2019 will be held on Tuesday 26 February 2019. In January Council 

will review Phase 2 of the Local Government Act and provide a feedback submission. A working group 

comprising Shire President, D/Shire President, CEO, D/CEO and Chair of the Audit and Risk Committee will 

commence a review of the 10 year Long Term Financial Plan (LTFP) for Council consideration. 

 

Australian Masters Cricket 
An update on the previously reported Masters Cricket played in Sydney with teams from Australia,  

England, Wales, Canada, South Africa, Pakistan, New Zealand and Sri Lanka competing. Australia won the 

competition and Shire CEO Steve Gollan was selected in the “team of the tournament”. Congratulations 

Steve! 

 

Happy New Year 
At the beginning of 2018 I commented that it was  

going to be a very busy year and indeed it was! This 

year will no doubt be busy too but hopefully it will be 

one for some “catching up” as well. On behalf of 

Council the very best of wishes for 2019. 

 

Cr Dee Ridgway 

Shire President 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

COMMUNITY 
GRANTS 

 
Does your incorporated  
organisation have a local 
project that needs some  
extra financial help? 
 
Application packages: 
In person at Shire Office or 
online Beverley.wa.gov.au 
 
Applications open from 
Wednesday 02 January 
2019 and close 4.00pm 
Thursday 31 January 2019. 
 
1. Minor Community Grant 
Funding up to a maximum 
of $1,000 with no matching 

funds from applicant 

 
2. Major Community Grant 
Funding between $1,001 & 
$5,000 50% of the total project 

cost in matching funds from  
applicant 

 
Full information about  
eligibility and application 
criteria is available in the 
application package. 
 
Enquiries: Executive Assistant 
Shire of Beverley  
T: 9646 1200  
execassist@beverley.wa.gov.au 

ENFORCED FIRE BAN 

The Shire of Beverley has imposed a  
Harvest and Vehicle Movement Ban (HVMB) 

for the Christmas period beginning at  
8.00pm on 24 December and  

ending at 12.00am on 27 December 
(Christmas Eve to midnight on Boxing Day) 

 
A Harvest and Vehicle Movement Ban 
(HVMB) has also been imposed from  
6.00pm 31 December 2018 ending  

at 12.00am 02 January 2019  
(New Year’s Eve until midnight on New Year’s Day)  

 

A Harvest and Vehicle Movement Ban 
(HVMB) has also been imposed from  

Australia Day from 8pm on the evening of 
the 25/01/19 through to midnight on  
Australia Day evening 26/12/19. 
 
We wish everybody and especially our  
volunteer firefighters a happy and peaceful 
holiday break. 
  
Please take all care during this period and 
report any fires to 000. 

 
 
 
As advised in the December 
Blarney, the Water Corporation 
have produced a new brochure 
called “Using a fixed standpipe in 
Regional Western Australia” as 
part of the pricing changes  
relating to the Regional Fixed 
Standpipe Review.  
 
The brochures are available from 
the Shire Office front counter.  
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY  

SERVICES INFORMATION 

FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 
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Media Statement 
 

Beverley Health Service redevelopment complete 
 
The redevelopment of the Beverley Health Service was officially opened by Agricultural Region MLC Laurie  
Graham, representing the Minister for Health, who commented, "I am pleased to have officially opened the  
redevelopment at Beverley Health Service. The upgraded infrastructure will reduce the need for country patients to 
travel long distances, away from home, for care”.  
 
The renovations are part of a $300 million capital works program that is improving infrastructure in 37 towns across 
the Wheatbelt, Great Southern, Mid-West and South-West regions.  
 
The $5.4 million upgrade to the Beverley Health Service includes the construction of three new consultation rooms 
for allied health staff, who previously operated off-site, and a resuscitation and treatment room. Improvements have 
also been made to the kitchen, the entrance and car park along with improved ambulance access.  
 

MLC Laurie Graham commented, "I'm 
particularly pleased that the upgrade to 
the Beverley Health Service includes the 
construction of three new consultation 
rooms for allied health staff, having  
access to health services within the 
same building greatly improves the  
experience for patients."  
 
The project involved extensive upgrades 
to electrical and mechanical services 
together with improved hydraulic works.  
 
The ICT improvements mean telehealth 
services have been expanded with  
cancer care, stroke care, emergency 
telehealth and many allied health  

services all available. WiFi for clinical services is now also accessible throughout the facility.  The Health Minister 
Roger Cook said, "Capital upgrades, along with investment in digital and information systems combine to make  
contemporary health services more accessible to people living in regional areas. Telehealth upgrades mean patients 
can receive treatment near home, avoiding the need for costly and stressful travel." 
 
 
In the Wheatbelt, the WA Country Health Service's capital works program also includes the redevelopment of  
Merredin, Narrogin and Northam hospitals as well as upgrades to 23 small hospitals and health centres. 
 
These infrastructure projects are part of a modernisation program supported by Royalties for Regions and taking 
place across the WA Country Health Service, Health Minister Roger Cook further added "The McGowan  
Government is committed to ensuring patients in regional Western Australia have access to quality healthcare closer 
to home. 
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BEVERLEY’S  

TRADING POST 

WATER CARTING 
 

Derek Hammond 

0403 062 371 

ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER  
OF BUFFALOES  

 

 

 

 

GLE (Inc) 

QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 
 
 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge,  

Hunt Road, Beverley 

 
 

The objects of our order are  

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 
 
 

For more info - contact  
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact  

Tom 0419 945 240 

JD & DM BALLANTYNE 

RURAL CONTRACTING SERVICES 
 

Experienced owner operator providing: 

Fertiliser & Lime Spreading  

with late model equipment, GPS & Auto-steer. 

Can offer an on the ground price (as low as 1 tonne 

with bulk bag fertilizer for smaller farms). 

Road Train, 43 ft. Float, Hiab, Shearing & Mulesing. 

 

For all enquiries please contact Jim Ballantyne 

Ph. 0427 777 765 
Email: ballantyne@bordernet.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EC13691 
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SAVE THE DATE 
Beverley P&C 
Sundowner 

 
The AGM of the Beverley District 
High School will be held on  
TUESDAY 09 FEBRUARY in the 
School Library. 
 
Sundowner (with nibbles and 
drinks) from 5.00pm, with the  
Annual General Meeting (AGM)   
commencing at 5.30pm. 
 
This is a child friendly event and 
arrangements have been made for 
the supervision of children during 
the meeting. 
 
We welcome all members of the 

school community to attend and get 

involved with supporting our  

Beverley students.  

Our 

last day of trading for 2018 is  
Friday 21 December and we will be 
re-opening on Monday 14  
January. Please phone the office 
(emergency numbers will be  
available on voicemail) if you have 
an urgent problem otherwise we will 

see you all in 2019  

. NOTICE OF AGM  

 

 

Notice of AGM 

 

Friday 01 February 2019 
Beverley Horse and Pony Club  

Hotel Beverley at 7.00pm 

Notice of AGM 

 

Tuesday 05 February 2019 
Beverley Playgroup  

Playgroup Building at 9.00am 

Notice of AGM 
 

Tuesday 05 February 2019  
Beverley Golf Club Inc. 

Golf Club at 7.00pm 
 

Election of positions on the  

committee. 

All welcome for all enquires to 

Yvonne Hobbs on 9647 2043 or  

E: yvonnehobbs07@gmail.com 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY  

2019 COUNCIL MEETINGS 

Ordinary Council Meetings are 
usually held on the fourth  
Tuesday of each month,  
commencing at 3:00pm. 

Ordinary Council Meetings are 
open to the public who are more 
than welcome to attend. Please 
be at the Shire Office at 2:50pm if 
you wish to attend, to fill out an 
attendance form prior to the  
meeting beginning. 

Public Question Time is near the 
start of each meeting where 
members of the public can ask a 
maximum of three questions of 
the Council. Anyone wishing to 
direct a question to Council that 
may require research is  
encouraged to give prior notice so 
the information can be available 
at the meeting. If these questions 
cannot be readily answered  
during the meeting, the Council 
will take the question on notice 
and respond either by letter or at 

the next meeting. 
 

2019 MEETING DATES 
 
January 2019 - NO MEETING 
 
Tuesday 26 February 2019 
 
Tuesday 22 March 2019 
 
Tuesday 30 April 2019** 
 
Tuesday 28 May 2019 
 
Tuesday 25 June 2019 
 
Tuesday 23 July 2019 
 
Tuesday 27 August 2019 
 
Tuesday 24 September 2019 
 
Tuesday 29 October 2019** 
 
Tuesday 26 November 2019 
 
Tuesday 17 December 2019** 
 

**indicates it is not the usual  
4th Tuesday of the month. 
 
Meetings continue until all  
business has been addressed. 

Meetings are held in the Council 
Chambers at the Administration 
Centre, 136 Vincent Street,  
Beverley. This information can be 
found on the Shire website go to: 
www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

LANDSCAPES UNHINDERED 
ABN: 29342778784 - James Rodoreda 

 
A new landscaping business for the  Avon Valley and districts.  

 
We aim to provide a complete professional service for our valued 

customers from the conceptual stages through to completion,  
whatever the job maybe. 

 

SERVICES 

Landscape Design and Construction 

Water Resource Management  

Reliable retic systems that will transform your garden 

Bore /pump and Tank installation , Grey water options 

Custom metal and welding 

 
Property Maintenance including 

Rotary Hoe – Mulching -  Soil 

improvement 

Kanga & Attachments 

 

Contact James 

M | 0437 513 065    
E | james.rod6@bigpond.com  
W | landscapesunhindered.com 

mailto:james.rod6@bigpond.com
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Hello Everyone, 
Hope that your Christmas and 
New Year was excellent and that 
2019 will be your best year thus 
far.   
 
CWA Beverley Sub Branch will 
be holding their next meeting on  
Wednesday 20 February 2019,  
Start time 10.00am 
this will be our Annual General 
Meeting (AGM) and all members 
are expected to attend. 
 
Hope to see everyone there. 
 
Until next time , Janet  
 
For more information about the 
CWA please contact:  
President:  
Lorraine Sims - 9646 1243 or 
Secretary  
Marianne Rohrlach: 9646 1826 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GENERAL WASTE AND  
RECYCLE COLLECTION  

INFORMATION 
 

Attention Beverley residents 

 

There will be NO CHANGES to the 

collection of services in Beverley for 

the New Year period. 

 

Waste collection 

04 January 2019 

General waste 

 

All collection dates & information 

can be found on the Avon Waste 

website www.avonwaste.com.au   
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BILL CHAMBERS 
 

Chartered Accountant 
&  

Registered Tax Agent 
 

Tax return preparation 
 

Financial and accounting  
advisory services 

 
Office hours: 

First and third Wednesday 
9.30am - 5.00pm 

 
129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 

 

 

 

 

Natway  
Furniture & 

Constructions 
ABN: 62 824 726 465 

 
 

Wayne & Natalie  

Ashworth 

 
 

Qualified  
Carpenter & Joiner 

Tradesman 
 
 

General Building Work 
 

Furniture Construction 

& Restoration 
 

 

27 Brooking Street, 
Beverley 

 
Phone:  

08 9646 0159 
 

Mobile: 0417 973 415 

(Wayne) 

 
Mobile: 0429 491 039 

(Natalie) 
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Congratulations to local cricketer and Shire of Beverley CEO named as 
international best at over 50s cricket World Cup 

Shire of Beverley CEO, Stephen Gollan represented Australia in the over 50’s cricket 
World Cup recently at a 3 week tournament in Sydney. He has been named in the top 11 
players in the world also named in the team of the tournament.  

Australia was one of the 8 teams playing in the series against countries such as: Pakistan, 
New Zealand, Canada, England, Wales, South Africa and Sri Lanka. Australia made it 
throughout the tournament undefeated. 

Gollan is passionate about the game and plays in the local Beverley cricket team and is the 
chair for Wheatbelt Regional Cricket Council. Over the 3 weeks he bowled 50 overs taking 
12 wickets and seven maidens. He also averaged 41 runs with a highest score of 39 not out. 

Following the World Cup, an Ashes inspired series was played and over the 3 game series, 
the umpires awarded Gollan the spirit of cricket award. 

The next Over 50’s World Cup is to be held in 2020 in Cape Town, South Africa. 

Photo’s top right: Stephen Gollan at Over 50’s Cricket Series, Photo below Stephen with Spirit of Cricket 

Licence Number: L/NMRB5463 

Your local tyre specialist 

Travelling Overseas  
or around Australia? 

 
To book a holiday of a lifetime 

contact your local travel  
professional Catherine Riches 

 

 

Catherine Riches 
Phone: 0417 933 465  

Email: broker3@bigpond.com 
Travel Associates Australia Pty 

Ltd  
ATAS accredited 

Member of the Independent 
Travel Group 

mailto:broker3@bigpond.com
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BEVERLEY  

LANDFILL SITE 
 

OPENING HOURS 
Saturday 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Sunday 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Monday 8.00am – 3.30pm 

 

CLOSED - Christmas Day and 
Total Harvest Ban Days 

 

PLEASE NOTE: MONDAY’S  
EARLIER CLOSING TIME 

 

 

Enquiries and collection:  John 9646 0768 
Enquiries: Dee 0428 464 007 
 

Proceeds used for ongoing maintenance and restoration of items in the Avondale  
Agricultural Museum Collection 
 

Hay grown by Museum Volunteers using vintage machinery, harvested by modern means, 

and muscled out of the paddock and into a shed by brute strength is now for sale!  
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Avondale  
Agriculture Museum 

 

With the changing of the yearly calendar we all 
look forward to a new start in 2019, with more 
volunteers joining our team at Avondale. We 
would like to wish our community a very happy 
and safe start to the new year. 
 

As usual Avondale is closed during the summer 
season and with much dust from the heavy  
December breezes finding its way into the  
Museum there will be a lot of housework  
required by our volunteers before reopening. 
The 2019 opening dates are yet to be  
determined however it is anticipated that Easter 
will one of the times it will be opening to the  
public. 
 

Most of our oaten hay is still available for sale, it 
has been baled in the easier to ‘man handle’ 
smaller bales, and as one of our volunteer team 
has indicated their availability to meet with  
prospective buyers at Avondale, smaller sale 
lots are now available to those with limited  
storage and budget, please see our  
advertisement in this pictorial for full details. 
 

The money from the sale of the oaten hay sown 
and harvested by our team is used solely for the 
maintenance and restoration of Museum items, 
and like all organisations we always welcome 
donations to our cause of preserving an  
important part of our community’s history in our 
working farm machinery collection. 
 

Our item for the start of our new year is again a 
form of Harvester many would not be too  

familiar with--- 
 
Heebner  
Pennsylvania 
Thresher 1925 
manufactured by 
Heebner and Sons 
in the USA. 
 
Donated by Ian 
Padman of 
Brookhampton 

SAMBA Card Game 
WHEN: Saturdays at 1.00pm WHERE:  CWA Hall  

Afternoon Tea provided. Phone 9646 1271 
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DJ YATES  
Authentic Heritage Restoration 

 
 

BRICK AND STONEWORK RESTORATION 
AUTHENTIC REPOINTING Of MORTAR, RISING 
DAMP RECTIFIED 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
 

PHONE DAVE 0419 041 542   
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BEVERLEY SUB CENTRE NEWS 
 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
The annual Beverley St John Christmas party was an enjoyable evening for everyone to come together and  
celebrate another year of wonderful work within the community. Thanks again to the great man in red for coming to 
visit, much to the delight of all the kids.  

 

St John Heart Grant thanks to Lotterywest 
Applications are now open for the St John Heart Grant,  
where St John are offering over 1,000 defibrillators to be located for  
public community use, for just $200! Normally retailing in excess of $2,000, 
the package includes the defibrillator unit, a lock box and necessary first aid 
training.  

Applications are open until 28 February 2019* 
Apply now at the form on the website below if you’re a not-for-profit WA sporting or community group that is an  
incorporated association or that has a similar accountability structure defined by the WA Department of Commerce. 
You can also view the information kit for more details about this grant, including eligibility and obligations of  
successful applicants using the link below.  
https://stjohnwa.com.au/st-john-heart-grant 
*St John WA reserves the right to close applications before this date dependent on the volume of applicants. 

 

On behalf of all volunteers and committee at the Beverley Sub Centre  

we wish everyone a very Happy & Safe New Year 2019 

T.M. Hair Design 
Wishing everyone a very happy &  

prosperous New Year & thank you for your  
patronage in 2018. 

 

We will be on very short hours in January with Thursday morning & 
Friday afternoon our only availability. Please call to book. Your calls 

will be answered promptly & this will assist us with our planning. 
We are on the lookout for a new Hairdresser                                                           

& hope we can increase availability soon. 
 

Secrets for gifts, home wares & accessories will be open 
Thursday & Friday also. 

100 Vincent St, or phone 9646 1122 for an appointment . 

http://www.lotterywest.wa.gov.au/
https://stjohnwa.com.au/st-john-heart-grant
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Our Beverley DHS Choir under the direction of Mrs Kellie Shaw performed numerous items over the night. 

They sang beautifully as always! We enjoyed some fabulous dance performances on the night from our 

students. We would like to acknowledge and thank Miss Kelly FitzGerald who has volunteered as a dance 

teacher in the school this year to choreograph dances for the Shrek Production, Beverley Show and the 

Presentation Night.  

 

 

BDHS Presentation Night 
 

The Beverley Presentation Night was held on Wednesday 12 December at the Platform Theatre. We would 

like to thank the Beverley Station Arts Committee for their continued support in allowing us to hold this 

event at this wonderful venue. We would like to congratulate all the award winners and commend them 

on their efforts in 2018. Some of our many award winners are pictured here.  

Special thanks to our School Board members and Hon Mia Davies MLA for assisting with the presentation 

of awards, and to our P&C for providing refreshments on the night. We would like to thank our award 

sponsors including the CWA, the Masonic Lodge, Beverley Agricultural Society, Natural Resource  

Management (NRM), George Smith and family, the ANZ Bank, Beverley Medical Practice and many  

private donors. We would also like to acknowledge and thank Tim and Natalie Kilpatrick for engineering 

the sound and lighting on the night. We greatly appreciate their time and expertise.  

Beverley District High School 
Independent Public School 
Successful, Supportive, Sustainable 

For more information about the school, visit our website and Facebook page!  
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Year 6 Graduation Party 
 

Our Year 6 students had a fabulous time at their Year 6 graduation party at school on 10 December.  

It was wonderful to have so many parents and family members along to see just how much the students 

have grown physically, academically and socially.  

We would like to thank Mrs Aynsley and Mrs Davey for all of their hard work in making this such a special 

event to celebrate the end of the students’ primary schooling.  

 

 

Year 10 Graduation Dinner 
 

Our Year 10 students are off to start life in the fast lane! We would like to congratulate these students on 

their efforts over the past 12 years of their education and wish them all the best for their senior secondary 

education. A big thank you to the students’ families and Beverley DHS staff for making their graduation  

dinner on Monday10 December at Hotel Beverley such an enjoyable night. 

 
  
 

Year 12 Graduation 
 

We have had two students graduate from Year 12 at Beverley DHS this year. A special dinner was held with 

families and staff on 6 December at the Red Vault. Special congratulations to Candice and Jess for  

successfully completing their studies and for achieving a WACE (WA Certificate of Education). We would 

like to congratulate the students on their achievements, and their hard work in studying remotely through 

the School of Isolated and Distance Education (SIDE). Candice was the recipient of a Student Services 

Award from SIDE for the second year in a row. We wish these students all the best for a bright and happy 

future.  
We wish all our families and the wider community a very peaceful and wonderful New Year. 

2018 GRADUATIONS 
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         Station Gallery & Platform Theatre News 
 

The Station garden is available for public use at any time; just open the gates and enjoy! 
 

 Community Christmas Concert –  

With the weather forecast again in our favour we’re bound to get a good crowd this Saturday 22  

December for our Christmas concert. This free Family Christmas Concert is gifted from Beverley Station Arts 

to the whole of town and surrounds as an opportunity to come together for some fun and entertainment.  

Hopefully photos in the next Blarney issue will be evidence of such wonderful community engagement.  

 

 David Bowie MAJOR TOM and NEW WAVE Tribute Show on Saturday 01 December at the Platform 

Theatre was a great night of entertainment where even the weather behaved for a change! The ALLSTAR 

SHOWSTOPPERS played their David Bowie Show plus the best acts from the 1970s and 80s to an appreciative 

crowd of around 170 locals and visitors from surrounding towns and Perth. The new look projections on the 

walls of adjacent buildings were a great success thanks to Steve Ramm for its inception and his team Tim (on 

sound), Corey (video) and Penny and Carly (lighting) – what a great bunch of volunteers, along with Simon and 

Brett managing the bar with others, and of course our fabulous committee who set up, man the gate, sell  

raffle tickets and help out wherever needed, and then pack up it all up at the end of the night. All for the 

community. 
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 Artist-in-Residence                                             

Tyler Arnold and his partner Elena (Lenny) Larkin from Melbourne are the Artists-in-Residence at the Station 

for the months of December and January.  

They have settled into the Station well and have already been shown some great hospitality by the local  

community. Tyler and Lenny are often seen on the roadsides painting en plein air and will be showing their 

works at a wine and nibbles night towards the end of their stay on Friday 25 January. Included in their  

exhibition will be the painting of Tyler had recently currently on show at the Art Gallery of WA as a finalist in 

the Black Swan Portrait Prize titled Self-Portrait in a Blue Singlet.  
 

Please keep an eye on the weekly Bulletin for further information regarding residencies, workshops or any 

changes to schedule - or contact Artist in Residence Coordinator Marylou on 9647 1027 / 0427 085 511 or 

email: hutchinson@wn.com.au   

 
Artists in Residence Programme for the remainder of 2018 and beginning 2019: 
December – January: Tyler Arnold and Elena Larkin (Victoria)    

February-March – Carollyn Thompson - who has been in touch and during her two-month stay will be offering: 

1)Abstract Acrylic Painting  

Thursday nights from 6.30pm-9.30pm STARTING on 14 February - FINISHING 28th March.                                              

6x3 hours - $450 (primed board or canvases and student paints/mediums etc supplied) When you pay for all 6 

workshops you get the 7th lesson Free. 

2)Drawing /Life Drawing  

Wednesday nights 6.30pm - 9.30pm (Drawing all sorts and life drawing if we can find a model).                                                                                                                                                                

6x3 hours- $450 All equipment and paper supplied. Pay for all 6 workshops and get the 7th lesson Free. 

3)FREE: Years 10, 11or12 Students Art Mentoring- Saturday mornings 10.00am-12noon. (If you know of anyone 

who has a child who is doing years 10, 11 or 12 at school doing art and would like some tuition, Carollyn is happy 

to help them work through it. 

If you are interested in doing any of the above, please contact Carollyn on 0421 523 464 to confirm and get 

payment details. Space is limited to 10 so please register asap.  

 

Also, Carollyn is investigating the possibility of doing Swing Dancing on Friday or Saturday nights. If anyone 

knows of anybody who has ever done Swing dancing she would love to hear from them to set up a space for 

them to come together to dance to great Swing music. No cost except if she can organise an instructor.  

Although to invite a couple of instructors we would have to get a big group to be able to cover their costs. Ph: 

0421 523 464. 
 

 Mark and (Whiskey and Boots) have sent us the final video of Beverley Bystander from Fionn the 

filmmaker and are happy to share it with us all. https://vimeo.com/305380271 These video clips are also being 

played at the CRC so if you’re at the Cornerstone building you can view them there also. 

 

Community Engagement  

Drama Club: Looking forward to hearing about the first progamme  of skits/short plays the drama 

club have come up with and when the performance might be. It’s still not too late to join, but please let Bruce 

know sooner rather than later on 0408 387 198 or email: adlibitums@bigpond.com if you are interested in  

being involved. 

 

 Beverley Station Singers  
The meeting on 11 December was not only a practice session for the Christmas Concert on Saturday 22  

December, but also a Christmas get-together for those who could make it.  Held at the Hotel Beverley it was a 

fun night. 

Kelly Newton- Wordsworth directs the group on a monthly basis at $50 per session, or $105 for 3 months.    

mailto:hutchinson@wn.com.au
https://vimeo.com/305380271
mailto:adlibitums@bigpond.com
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Anyone interested in joining the singing group contact Sarah Miller 0427 464 078 /  miller@reachnet.com.au or 

Tracey Fleay 0409 481 029 / traceyfleay67@gmail.com       

                                             

  Platform Theatre   

 

COMING SOON!  
Lynn Hazleton – multi award winning singer songwriter & performer has played her way to the international 

stage.  
The Cook’s Daughter is a warming and uplifting performance full of catchy tunes and a touch of comedy 

based on a dusty folk tale written by Hazelton about her childhood as the daughter of a station cook 

on a sheep station at the edge of the Western Desert.  

All Things Country: Lynn Hazelton’s THE COOK’S DAUGHTER and Fosdyke & Pride  

WHAT: Lynn Hazelton’s country musical drama THE COOK’S DAUGHTER followed by Fosdyke and Pride – 

playing the greatest country rock hits 

WHEN: Saturday 16 February 2019 

WHERE: Beverley Platform Theatre, 120 Vincent St 

TIME: Gates open 6.00pm for 7.30pm start  

COST: $35 Adult | $30 Friend of the Station | Children 10-15 half price | Children U/10 Free 

ONLINE BOOKINGS: www.trybooking.com/ZZGW  

TICKETS and TABLE BOOKINGS at the Beverley CRC  

Food available at the kiosk 

Licenced Event, Strictly NO BYO, Under 18s must be accompanied by parent/legal guardian 

Live projections on 4 huge screens 

Facebook: Beverley Station Arts  

2018 INDIGENOUS  
SCHOLARSHIPS 

 
Indigenous scholarships are now 
open. The four categories are: 

 Category one: 2 x $10,000 to 
study at any Australian university 

 Category two: 1 x $10,000 to 
study at the University of Wollongong 

 Category three: 2 x $5,000 to 
study at TAFE 

 Category four: 4 x $5,000 to 
study towards an apprenticeship or 
traineeship at TAFE or a Registered 
Training Organisation 

Scholarship applications close at 

midnight on 29 January 2019. For 

further informat ion, including  

eligibility, frequently asked questions 

and key days,  
 

Everything you need to apply, including 

eligibility, frequently asked questions and 

key dates, visit the website:https://

www.communitysectorbanking.com.au/

news/indigenous-scholarships-now-open 

‘Ava good time at Greenhills Inn for  

Australia Day 
Saturday 26 January 2018  
Open from 12.00pm 
Celebrate our country with our special: 
The Great Aussie Day Burger with pint of 
beer just $20. Come for lunch or dinner and 
bring your best Auzzie music to share in the 
beer garden. 

mailto:miller@reachnet.com.au
mailto:traceyfleay67@gmail.com
http://www.trybooking.com/ZZGW
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.communitysectorbanking.com.au%2Fnews%2Findigenous-scholarships-now-open&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Cef5345a7da1d4337ec2c08d666fcd983%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.communitysectorbanking.com.au%2Fnews%2Findigenous-scholarships-now-open&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Cef5345a7da1d4337ec2c08d666fcd983%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.communitysectorbanking.com.au%2Fnews%2Findigenous-scholarships-now-open&data=02%7C01%7CJenifer.Collins%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7Cef5345a7da1d4337ec2c08d666fcd983%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d
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Events for this season to mark in your diaries!                                                                                                                                                                              

Calendar of Events for 2018/19 Season:    

February: Saturday 16 - The Cooks Daughter - LYNN HAZELTON plus Fosdike and Pride                                              

March: Saturday 16 – Diner en Blanc et Noir with DIVALICIOUS 

April: Thursday 18 – Monday 22 April:  51st ANNUAL ART PURCHASE EXHIBITION (presented at the Town 

Hall) with OFFICIAL OPENING Thursday 18 April 

April: Saturday 27 – Big HOO HAA! – Improv Comedy 

                                                                                   
If any community group is looking to raise funds please keep it in mind that the Platform Theatre is available 

for events such as movie nights. With just a minimal hire cost of screen and projector, it makes for an easy 

fundraiser. 
If you would like to be included on the email list for notification of coming events (so you can forward to 

friends), email secretary Sarah Miller miller@reachnet.com.au 
 

 Volunteer Thank You 
Hadyn Rayner and Steve Ramm for the ongoing work on the train carriage 

Raewyn Blight and Valda Morton for such caring of the Station gardens 

CRC for invitation to their Volunteers evening on December 5 – most enjoyable 

Sarah Miller for ramping up our facebook page 

Steve Ramm and his sound and lighting team  

Beverley Station Arts Membership 

Being a member will give you discounted rates for all events plus free entry to the Easter Art Exhibition 

Opening Night. The cost is $30 for the first year and there after $25 per annum. Your support will assist us 

in maintaining the venue and to continue presenting a variety of entertainment for your enjoyment. We look 

forward to seeing you at the events we have planned for this season.  

To become a member of Beverley Station Arts Inc (Friend of the Station) please contact our treasurer  

Pauline Knight 9646 0946 for a Membership Application form and payment, cheques to be made payable to  

Beverley Station Arts) and send to PO Box 112, Beverley 6304. 

Station Gallery Open Hours 

11.00am – 3.00pm  

Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday   

 
Jenny Broun, President, Beverley Station Arts: 0419 040 063 / brounj@westnet.com.au 

e time and to other pl 

mailto:miller@reachnet.com.au
mailto:brounj@westnet.com.au
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Lyme Disease Association of Australia 
The number of people who are being  
hospitalised with tick bite symptoms in 
Queensland is on the rise.  
 

Statistics from the office of state Health  
Minister Dr Steven Miles showed tick bite 
hospitalisations had more than doubled in 
the ten years since 2008.  
 

In 2008 just 59 patients were admitted to 
hospital in Queensland after coming into 
contact with a venomous Tick.   This number 
increased to 129 in 2017-18, according to 
data provided by the Health Minister in  
response to a question on notice in the state 
parliament.  
 

A recent research paper out of the University 
of Queensland has sought to identify and 
characterise the habitats and habits of  
different ticks in Australia. 
 

Lead by Professor Stephen Barker 
and Dayana Barker and published in the 
journal Microbiology Australia, the paper 
explained that, out of the 71 ticks found in 
the country, only two were "notorious" for 
biting humans.  
 

These were the eastern paralysis tick, found 
on Australia's east coast, and the kangaroo 
tick, found in some parts of outback  
Queensland and Western Australia.  
 

While the kangaroo tick could carry  
disease-causing bacteria, the eastern  
paralysis tick had an incredibly potent  
venom.  
 

"The toxins of this tick seem to be the most 
potent of all tick-toxins with at least 20  
fatalities," the report read. 
 

"Thankfully, deaths from the bite of [the 
eastern paralysis tick] are now rare due to 
the advent of intensive care-units in regional 
hospitals and expert medical treatment." 
 

Knowing what ticks lived where was a  
crucial part of combating tick-borne disease, 
Professor Barker said.  
 

"We are trying to figure out why the  
distributions are so distinct," Professor  
Barker said. 
 

"Perhaps a farmer was bitten and feels  
unwell, then if we know the location that's a 
key part of identifying the tick, and then what 
bit them." 
 

LNP agriculture spokesman Tony Perrett 
said the spike in tick hospitalisations was 
“very concerning”. 
"It is essential that all Queenslanders take 
the threat of ticks seriously, especially  
farmers.  "While not all ticks are a threat to 
humans, more work is clearly needed in 
managing tick populations and their  
impacts.”  (With thanks to Lyme Disease 
Association of Australia) 

E Squire  

Contracting Services 
 
 

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Poly Pipe Laying 

 

 
E Squire Contracting Services  

Beverley and surrounding districts 
 

 

Phone: 9646 0800 
 

Errol Squire 0438 682 687  
 

  

 

  

ALL TYPES ALL AREAS 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

SHED FLOORS, DRIVEWAYS, FOOTPATHS, HOUSE SLABS, SILO 

PADS, FERTILIZER/GRAIN/SUPA SHEDS 
 

ROBBIE HIGGINSON 
 

MOBILE: 0427 384 977 

HOME: 9641 2459  FAX: 9641 2339 

ABN:26 997 512 874 

 

PO BOX 345 YORK  WA  6302 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 

silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 
 

Robbie Higginson 
 

Mobile: 0427 384 977 

Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339 

Abn: 26 997 512 874 

Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areas All types 

 

TAX RETURNS 
 

FORTIZ BUSINESS SOLUTIONS 
(Registered Tax Agent & Certified Public Accountant) 

 

Tax Returns for all entities 

Business Consulting 

Software solutions / setup  

Bookkeeping / Accounting 

  

OFFICE HOURS: 

FRIDAY 9.00am – 4.30pm 

101 VINCENT ST (Bankhouse) BEVERLEY 

Please phone for an appointment 

9646 0282 

http://www.lymedisease.org.au/
https://www.queenslandcountrylife.com.au/story/5748354/ticks-out-west-like-biting-professors-painstaking-parasite-map/?cs=4735
https://www.queenslandcountrylife.com.au/story/5748354/ticks-out-west-like-biting-professors-painstaking-parasite-map/?cs=4735
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Thursday’s  

9.30am - 12.00pm 

Beverley Town Hall 

Enquires:  Jill   

9646 0283 
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VISITOR CENTRE 

Beverley Merchandise: 

 Hats and Beanies 

 Ceramic & Travel Mugs 

 Coasters & Stubby Holders 

 Hand towels and Tea Towels 

 Local Honey 

 Local Jams and Preserves 

 Blacklist Coffee Beans 

 Wildflower Seeds 

BEVERLEY LIBRARY 

Books, DVD’s & Daily Newspaper 

OUR SERVICES 

Photocopying 

Instant Photo Kiosk 

Wide Format Printing 

Personalised Products: 

Stubby holders, Mugs, Steins, Slates 

Binding: 

Wire, Thermal & Plastic 

Desktop Publishing 

Laminating-All Sizes 

Conversion of: 

 VHS to DVD 

 Negative & Slide  

 Tape & Record to CD 

Send/Receive Emails 

Beverley Bulletin Newsletter 

GOVERNMENT SERVICES 

Dept. of Human Services 

Govt. Computer Kiosk 

Dept. of Veteran’s Affair’s 

Senior’s Computers 

TRAINING FACILITIES 

Group Training & Workshops  

One on One Training 

Video Conferencing  

ROOM HIRE 

Office For Daily Rental 

Training Room Hire 

Function  Room Hire 

OPENING HOURS: Monday – Friday 8.30am – 4.00pm 
132 Vincent Street, Beverley WA 6304 

Phone: 08 9646 1600 Fax: 08 9646 1295 
Email: beverley@crc.net.au  Website: www.beverleycrc.net 

 LATEST NEWS 
Thank a Volunteer Day - It is with thanks to funding from the  

Department of Communities, that the CRC team were able to host a 

vollies thank you BBQ at the Cornerstone. Thanks to Dee Ridgway, 

Shire President for her welcoming speech and inspiring words. A big 

thank you to the community groups that took on the fundraising  

opportunity for providing goods or a service for the evening. We 

hope the extra funds help your groups. Thanks to the P & C BBQ 

cooking queens Jodie and Kylie and the ladies from CWA for  

supplying the salads. Thanks to all of the unsung heroes that  

attended, those people that make emergency services, events, 

sports and workshops available in Beverley. Photo by Steve Ramm. 

Christmas Cooking Competition  

Thank you to our dedicated judges Stephen Gollan and John Islip 

joined this year by Samantha Fricker (CRC Assistant Coordinator) and 

Mrs Glenys Lane (CRC Chairperson). Congratulations to the winner of 

this year cooking competition, Kana Moulton.  
 

THANK YOU  

A big thank you to Brad Miller and the Beverley Police who extracted 

the snake out of our offices (Amor’s filing cabinet). Never being a fan 

of filing, Amor has now verified that she will never file AGAIN…. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
FRIDAY BINGO - Our first bingo session for 2019 will be on Friday 08 

February 2019. Eyes down at 1.00pm in the Cornerstone building. 
 

Beverley Triathlon 2019 - Saturday 02 March 2019 

It’s time to start training like you’re sponsored by Nike. This years event 

is on the long weekend so get your team together for the annual 

Beverley Triathlon. Online registrations will be announced soon! 

 

Traineeships at the CRC - Are you interested in studying and working, 

we are now taking expressions of interest for the upcoming  

traineeship opportunity. 

mailto:beverley@crc.net.au
http://www.beverley.crc.net.au
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PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES  
Available to the community of Beverley 

 
You can refer yourself or your child to 
the following health professionals: 
 Child Health Nurse - 9646 3200  
to make an appointment, Hospital  
Admin Staff will assist you in setting an 
appointment time, which will be on 
most occasions a Monday. 
  
School Health – 9641 0200  
  
Dietetics –  9690 1320 
  
Occupational Therapy - 0429 466 224 
  
Physiotherapy – a Doctors referral is 
required – Please send all referrals to 
P.O Box 140 Beverley or drop them into 
the Beverley hospital. All referrals are 
forwarded onto to Northam Hospital 
where they are prioritised and  
wait listed. Clients will be acknowledged 
with a letter informing them of the  
approximate wait time and will be seen 
in Beverley   
 
Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required  
Please send to PO Box 142,  
Beverley or drop referral to the Beverley 
Hospital (attendance Fridays)  ** 
  
Social Work – Phone  9690 1320 
  
Speech Pathology – Phone 9690 1321 
 Services are provided at the Primary 

Health Building, on the corner of John 
and Forrest Streets, Beverley.  There 
may be a waiting time for  
services. 

 These services are provided by WA 
Country Health Service and are free of 
charge.  (Please note that the Podiatry 
Service is a private practice and is not 
free of charge - there is a fee at first 
consultation but the WACHS/Beverley 
Health Service do not get involved in 
taking fee payments – only assisting at 
receiving the referrals for  
appointment.  The Doctor’s referrals are 
usually faxed to the service provider, 
Como Podiatry, who contact the patient 
by phone and make an appointment). 

 If you have any concerns about your 
own health or your child’s health and  
development, please phone the  
relevant health professional to discuss 
your concerns. Alternatively, you can 
speak to the Child Health or School 
Health Nurse, or your GP, to discuss 
your concerns and to determine the 
most appropriate referral. 

Avon & Central Primary Health 
Promoting Healthy Lifestyles 

 

Fire breaks 
Mowing – Slashing – Pruning 

Tidy ups – Mulching – Waste removal 

No job too big or too small 

Nik 0401 260 378 
Tom 0419 945 240 

nik@avrigarden.com 
www.avrigarden.com.au 

Beverley 

York                       Brookton 
and surrounds 

Residential – Farmland – Commercial 
Based in Beverley 

mailto:nik@avrigarden.com
http://www.avrigarden.com.au
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VOICE OF THE AVON, 101.3 FM 
 LOCAL PROGRAMMING 

 
SUNDAY   
8.00 - 11.00  Sunday Morning Coming Down –  

  John  
12.00 – 1.00 Soul & Inspiration – Susan 
1.00 – 2.00 The Sunshine Hour- Susan 
2.00 – 4.00 Good Time Oldies – John Dubber 
  
MONDAY 
6.00 – 10.00  Monday Breakfast - Bob  
10.00 – 1.00  Mustang Sally - Susan 
1.00 – 4.00    Folk/Swingin’ Jazz Club - Peter 
4.00 – 7.00 Celtic Note - Joe 
7.00 – 10.00  Classical Sounds - Chris 
 
TUESDAY 

6.00 – 9.00    Tuesday Breakfast - Bob 
9.00 - 12.00   Around the World – Leila  
12.00 - 3.00   Country Roads – Joe 
3.00 – 6.00  Rocking on the Avon - Denni  
6.00 – 9.00  Turn it up Tuesday - Michael 
 
WEDNESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Solid Gold Breakfast - Frenchy 
9.00 – 1.00  A Little Bit of Everything - Joe 
1.00 – 4.00    Potpourri – Peter 
5.00 – 7.00  Hump Day Variety - Christine 
7.00 – 9:00    Back to the Future – Frank   
 
THURSDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  On the Upbeat - Rhonda 
9.00 – 12.00  Mustang Sally - Susan 
12.00 – 3.00  Kaleidoscope – Chris 
3.00 – 6.00  Sweet with a Beat – KT 
6.00 – 8.00  Cruising – Gracie B 
  
FRIDAY 

6.00 – 10.00   Friday Breakfast - Bob   
10.00 – 12.00 Memory Lane - KT 
12.00 – 3.00   Michael’s Mix Up - Michael 
3.00 - 6.00      Tonkin Along – Tonks 
6.00 – 9.00   Dr John’s Jazz Club - John 
 
SATURDAY 

5.00 – 9.00  Saturday Morning Variety Show -   
  Terry 
9.00 – 12.00  Teen Spirit – Gracie B 
12.00 - 2.00 Solid Gold -Frenchy 
2.00 – 4.00 Saturday Mix – Graham 
4.00 – 6.00 My Kind of Music – Lesley Ann 
 

Phone: Studios 9641 2422;  

Sponsorship 0498 548 358;  

Station Manager 0439 417 664 

e-mail: radio6ycr@hotmail.com 

Facebook.com:  

Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM –  

with live streaming 

Website: www.voiceoftheavon.org.au  
– live streaming of Voice of the Avon 

101.3 FM  
 

Your local carrier for over 30 years. 
 

GRAIN, FERTILISER, LIME, HAY, WOOL 

AND GENERAL TRANSPORT 

Garry Miller 

0428 464 066 
admin@beverleytransport.com.au 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
http://www.voiceoftheavon.org.au
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SKIN CANCER VAN  

VISIT  TO BEVERLEY 

The Lions Cancer Institute Inc  

Mobile Skin Cancer Screening 

Facility Van has been booked for 

Beverley on Saturday 18 May 

2019. 

 

Further details of this visit will be 

announced closer to the date. 

For general enquiries contact the  

Beverley CRC. 

 

 

C & B TRANSPORT 
 

DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND CHILLER GOODS 
 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 
 

TO 
 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 
 

FROM 
 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE MARKETS 
 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 
 

ON 
 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 
 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 

 

AVON DRILLING 
SERVICE 

 

Mick Lewis 
Mob: 0427 814 055 

 
 

WATER BORES 

BORE DEVELOPMENT 

MINI EXCAVATOR HIRE 

POST HOLE DRILLING 
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Warrior Wellbeing Article 

Sun Safety…looking after your skin! 
Us West Aussies love nothing more than getting outdoors and enjoying the abundance of sunshine that lathers our 
great state. A small amount of incidental exposure to sunlight, around a few minutes each day, is actually important 
for maintaining adequate levels of Vitamin D needed for strong bones, muscles and overall good health. Too much 
exposure however, places us at great risk of damage from Ultra Violet ‘UV’ radiation which potentially could lead to 
the development of skin cancer. We need to get the balance right!   
 
Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world mainly due to our very high UV levels. According to 
the Cancer Council of WA, at least two in every three people will develop some type of skin cancer before they 
reach the age of 70.  
 
Of the three main types of skin cancer most of these people will develop a Basal Cell Carcinoma which is usually a 
small, slow growing abnormal growth found mainly on the upper body, head and neck. They don’t usually spread far 
but if left can result in facial and body disfigurement. The next most common is the Squamous Cell Carcinoma often 
found on the lips, ears and scalp. These grow quicker and if left can potentially spread into the lymph nodes of the 
neck and then to other parts of the body.  
 
The last and most dangerous type is the Melanoma which accounts for about one to two percent of all skin cancers. 
It can be found anywhere on the body but is mainly on the upper back of men and lower legs of women. It is an  
aggressive type and if left untreated can spread quickly to other parts of the body and potentially be fatal! It was  
estimated that this year alone there will be over 14,000 new cases nationally of Melanoma skin cancer detected, 
with over 8,500 of those men.  
 
By spending more time in the sun, we inevitably place ourselves at an increased risk of skin damage and potential 
skin cancer. Taking measures to be sun safe should be part of our daily routine especially if we are involved in  
outdoor work! It’s important to remember that the UV levels can still be high even on a cool and cloudy day. 
 
Following these simple tips will get us well on the way to being sun safe ...  

 Cover up with appropriate clothes  

 Use sun screen (don’t forget to reapply often) 

 Wear a hat (the broader the better) 

 Seek out shade 

 Wear sunnies to protect your eyes 
 
Early detection is always the key. Check your skin regularly all over for any unusual spots or growths (get your  
partner to help!). You can visit the Cancer Council of WA website for information about what exactly to look for and 
don’t hesitate to get anything of concern looked at by your doctor. An annual skin check with your GP or at a  
reputable skin clinic is also a good way to keep track of any changes or developments.  
 
Brenden and the Team 
The Regional Men’s Health Initiative 
delivered by Wheatbelt Men’s Health (Inc.)  
PO Box 768, Northam WA 6401 
Phone: 08 9690 2277 
Email: menshealth@4blokes.com.au 
www.regionalmenshealth.com.au  

mailto:menshealth@4blokes.com.au
http://www.regionalmenshealth.com.au
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One stop shop for all your Septic Systems. 

Supply & Install 

Plumbing Licence PL 5829  Gas Fitting Licence GF 7422 

 
 

ALL ASPECTS OF EARTHMOVING 

House Pads  Site Cuts 
 

Block Clearing  Laser Levelling 
 

Service Trenches 

To Shire and engineer specifications. 

 

SAND SUPPLIES 

Metal        Gravel 

  

BULK HAULAGE 

Truck and Dog Trailer Backhoe 315 SE John Deere 
 

Side Shift Extender Hoe 
 

Bob Cat Loader 
 

Forklift Post Hole Borer 
 

General Freight ingage and over width loads 

credited. 

 

 

40 years experience in all aspects of Earthmoving. 

Phone: 

Ron  0429 088 689  
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BROOKTON  

PLUMBING 
ABN: 37 675 595 336 

 

FOR ALL YOUR  

PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 

AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 

*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 

 

PHONE: 

SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 

 
PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 

BEVERLEY REAL LIFE CHURCH 

50 HUNT ROAD 

Service starts every SUNDAY at 10.00am  
and we share lunch afterwards  

ALL ARE MOST WELCOME! 
 
CHRISTMAS AT REAL LIFE CHURCH 
We had the pleasure of distributing 6 Christmas hampers to needy families of Beverley just in time for 
Christmas, and they were very warmly received. 
 
Christmas was brought to The Lodge in Beverley and Beverley Retirement Village by members of  
Beverley Real Life Church in the form of Christmas Carols and cards – a merry time was had by all! 
 
Beverley Real Life Church hosted a lovely Christmas lunch on the 23 December and we had a blessed 
time of fellowship and celebration of Jesus – The Reason for the Season! 
 
Some of our dedicated and amazing ladies of Beverley Real Life Church have been providing  
nourishing lunches each week, for the past few months, to Beverley Primary and High School. The 
Church supplied a delightful Christmas Party which gave much joy to all the children on the last week of 
school. 
 

BEVERLEY SCHOOL CALENDARS 
Beverley Primary and High School has produced beautiful 2019 Calendars which are available to  
purchase for just $5.00. All proceeds go towards supporting the school so do look out for them when 
you are shopping around town!  You’ll see some of “the locals” featured in it too! 

 

Wishing you all an exciting 2019 from Beverley Real Life Church - Be Very Alive!! 
  

Our Pastor continues his rock solid, Bible based preaching every week, when we don’t have a 
visiting speaker, so it’s ALWAYS worth dropping in to a Beverley Real Life Church meeting! 

 

“The one who blesses others is abundantly blessed; those who help others are helped.”  

Proverbs 11:25 
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Now Leased 

Now Leased 

WD & LM SLEEP 

BOBCAT 

House tank and shed pads, laser level to engineered 
specifications, also bobcat site work, block cleanups 

and post hole digger. 

M: 0429 461 314 

Beverley Quilting Group 
 

Our group starts again on 08 
January 2019. We meet on 
Tuesday’s at the Masonic 
Lodge in the back room.  

 
We start around 9.30am  

& finish at 2.00pm 
  

$2 donation per session and 
BYO lunch. 

 
For further information  

contact Jan Sherwood on  

0438 019 510 
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Service in Beverley 
8:00 am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 
 
 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 
 
 

Sunday 10:30am -  
Meeting for Worship 

 
 

For more information & enquiries 
phone 9646 0575. 

Please contact Rev Irene  

on 9646 0470 for details. 

 
The Church of  

United Spiritualism of Australia 
 
 

Schedule of Services for 2012 
Healing at 2.30 pm and the Service commences 3.00 pm 

 
Feb 12 
Mar 11 
Apr 8 

May 13 

Jun 10 
July 8 
Aug 19 
Sept 9 

Oct 14 
Nov 11 
Dec 9 

 

Please contact Rev Irene on 9646 0470 for details of venue as this may vary. 

The Church of 

United Spiritualism 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 
COUNSELLING 

 
The Wheatbelt  

Community Drug  
Service Team will  

be visiting  
Beverley Hospital  

fortnightly.  
 

For appointments please phone  
Jackie Darby on  

96211 055. 

BEVERLEY 

HOME 

CHURCH 

 

Meet 1st and 3rd  

Saturday of each month 

meeting at 3.30pm 

Fellowship meal at 6.00pm, at 

alternative locations. 

Enquiries - 0466 611 089 

50 Hunt Road, Beverley 
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BEVERLEY HOSPITAL AUXILIARY   
 

The Opportunity Shop is now closed - re-opening on the 01 February 2019.  

NO DONATIONS will be accepted at Avon Trading or the Op Shop before this date.  

We thank you for your co-operation.  The committee are reminded there will be a 

busy bee at the Op Shop at 9.00am on Tuesday 29 January prior to re-opening 

 

The Op-Shop Roster FEBRUARY 2019 

Friday 01 February: Val Moad, Lee Storer, Roma Ladgies 

Friday 08 February: Sandy Shaw, Janine Priest, Kate Badger 

Friday 15 February: Jan Howell, Pat Bekkers, Jeannette Johnson  

Friday 22 February: Amanda McLean, Heather McLean, Gail Alabach  

 

Please note new trading hours 11.00am till 2.30pm.  

Owing to the ban on plastic bags, customers of the Opportunity Shop are 
now asked to please provide their own carry bags. 

 

Enquiries to Sandy Shaw 0417 703 373.  

SARAH SOMERS 

LAWYER 
 

Family Law – Divorce – Separation  

Property Settlement - Restraining Orders  

Defacto Relationships - Children’s Issues 

Contact/Residence - Competitive hourly rates 

Reduced fee for Initial Consultation 

 

Serving the Wheatbelt Community 

85 Fitzgerald St, Northam 

P | 9622 9687 

E | sarahsomers@iinet.net.au 
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Welcome to 2019 at the Beverley Football Club. We 

hope that you have all had a relaxing Christmas and 

New Year period with your friends and family! 

 

We would like to thank all those involved in the  

football club community crops. We greatly appreciate 

the effort you have put in throughout the season to 

provide important fundraising for the club. 

 

The Beverley football club is pleased to announce 

that we have appointed new coaching staff for the 

2019 season. Our league coach is Harry Sinclair who 

has been playing for the club and is now going to 

embark on a playing coach role for 2019. Harry is a 

physiotherapist who has previously played at 

Claremont football club, along with coaching  

positions at Subiaco juniors and Scotch College. We 

look forward to having a fresh face coaching the side 

in 2019. Our A Reserves coach for 2019 is Mark 

Bickley. Mark has been involved with the club for 

many years playing both league and A Reserves. He 

is also a tireless committee member and we look 

forward to seeing Harry and Mark working  

together for our club in 2019.  

 

Please keep an eye out on our Facebook page for  

information regarding pre-season training. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Servicing Beverley, Quairading 
and Brookton 

 

For all your Electrical & Solar needs 
Please call 

 

KARL SMITH 
 

0429 887 535 
 
PO Box 2 Beverley  WA  6304 
Fax  9641 6150 
Email  sales@beverleyelectrical.com.au 
 
EC  006578        ABN  86 966 138 620 
 

52 164 525 3586 

 



47 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 411 - January 2019 

 

 

Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

 Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super 

sheds, House pads 
 Fully mobile service 
 Over 30 Years Experience 
 7 Days A Week 
 Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
FB: www.facebook.com/dawsonsconcrete 

Beverley Swimming Pool  

John Street, Beverley 9646 1026 

 

Morning swimmers are up and running and the  

water is warm. Get down to the pool from  

6am - 7am and enjoy some relaxing morning laps. 

It’s the perfect time to start preparing for the 2019 

Beverley Triathlon. 

 

OPEN General Public Lap Swimmers Only 

Monday 12 noon to 7.00pm 6.00am to 7.00am 

Tuesday CLOSED 6.00am to 7.00am 

Wednesday 12 noon to 7.00pm 6.00am to 7.00am 

Thursday 12 noon to 7.00pm 6.00am to 7.00am 

Friday 12 noon to 7.00pm 6.00am to 7.00am 

Saturday 12 noon to 7.00pm  

Sunday 12 noon to 7.00pm  

ADMISSION & MEMBERSHIP FEES 
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TWILIGHT BOWLS 
 

The Beverley Bowling Club extends an invitation to members of the public to 

partake in this event during January on Wednesdays at 6.30pm and on  

Saturdays 5.30pm. Commencing on Saturday 05 January 2019. 

  

Green fees of $6 per person per night. 

 

Everyone is welcome bring along your own basket tea and enjoy a fun 

evening of lawn bowls.  Bowls will  be 

available for use and members will be 

present to assist. 

 

You can register by putting you name up 

on the board at the club by 1.00pm on 

the day or just turn up a bit earlier to be 

placed into a team and enjoy.  

 

 

York Estate Agents  
(Beverley Division) 

 

Good, Bad or Ugly We Sell! 
Free Appraisals 

“Properties WANTED we have qualified buyers waiting now” 

Estate Experts 
Professional and Trustworthy 

 

Residential-Helen Stubing 0407 964 611  
Rural- Mike Bawden  0403 268 158 
Rentals- Jenette Callaghan 0418 929 011  
Office - 9641 1335    Fax - 9641 1334 
www.yorkfn.com.au  

 

 

 

Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 

Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2102 

Mobile: 0418 904 013 

http://www.yorkfn.com.au
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Chris Boladeras Memorial Trophy and Christmas 

The annual Christmas wind-up was held in conjunction with the 

Chris Boladeras Memorial Trophy for the Mixed Handicap Doubles on Sunday 16 December 2018.  

 

Unfortunately due to the Kokeby fire, several members had to withdraw from the competition on 

Sunday morning to fulfil their important volunteer duties. The captains handled it very well and  

quickly did a re-draw on Sunday morning. With 21 pairs we managed to take to the courts (a few 

ladies grew a beard and swapped their skirts for shorts!!) to play some smashing tennis in very trying 

conditions. The wind did not let up, but neither did the competition.    

 

The winners of the Junior Group were Abbey Cooke and 

Grace Fisher.  

 

The Senior Group grand final was played out with Deb  

Roediger and Graeme Lewis taking on Carissa Shaw and 

Rob de Gruchy. The match was fantastic quality with Deb 

and Graeme narrowly coming away with the trophy, winning 

6-5 in overtime. 

 

Best Christmas attire was hotly contested but was deservedly 

awarded to Sally Kilpatrick and Rob de Gruchy. 

 

A BBQ dinner with the best display of salads you’ve ever 

seen was enjoyed by all. The President handed out the  

ice-creams to the kids, while the adults all saved room in their sweet-tanks for Deb Roedigers famous 

pavlova! 

 

Thanks to Rob de Gruchy for the courts and Christmas Tree, to the Captains for a great tournament 

and to Richard Boladeras for his continued support and sponsorship. 

 

The committee is hoping to have some Friday night tennis throughout January so please keep an 

eye out on Facebook. Sunday social tennis will commence later at 4.00pm. There will also be a busy 

bee to do some maintenance around the club in January. 

 

The next tournament is the WFI Switch Up in February 2019. 

 

The committee wishes all its members and supporters a safe and Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year.  

See you on the courts in 2019! 

The Grand Final Match 

Richard Boladeras, his daughter Jacqui & Les Heal enjoying the tennis                                          The 2018 Bola Day Winners Circle 

January 2019 

Commences at 4pm 

Social Tennis 
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Beverley Horse and Pony Club 
 

Who’s been out and about ….  
 Certificate  Assessment:  Congratulation  to  Jessica  Maxwell  for  

achieving her D* Certificate (correction from the last Blarney notes). 

 

 Saturday  10  November  Equine  Health  and  Wellness  Expo  at  

Fremantle:  Jen Petchell and Annette Peart attended this event and 

came home with a wealth of new knowledge and information. 

 

 Sunday 09 December Oakford Jump Cross: Jessica Maxwell, riding 

Eddie placed 11th in the 45cm; Emily Maxwell riding Peppermint, placed 2nd in the 45cm and Tealah Hawke 

riding Maggie, placed 5th in the 60cm. Thank you to Bronte Cleland (who couldn’t ride as her horse is  

recovering from an injury) for getting up at 5.00am to catch a ride with us and take these amazing photos! 
 

2019 New Membership and Membership Renewal   
Watch this space and our Facebook page for the 

 updated Membership packages available February 2019. 

 

Membership:  Any new members or queries please contact Vicky Lucas,  

our Coach Co-ordinator, via bevpc.coaching@gmail.com or 0409 158 852. 

 
Follow us on Facebook at Beverley (West Aust) Horse And Pony Club Events 

 

2019 Committee contacts:  

 

     President: Jenifer Petchell   E jenpetchell@bigpond.com 

     Secretary: Lisa Blanch    E lisablanch@ipstarmail.com.au 

        Coach Co-ordinator: Vicky Lucas E bevpc.coaching@gmail.com         

M 0409 158 852 

      
2019 Upcoming dates and events … 

01 Feb    Beverley Horse and Pony Club AGM 7.00pm at Beverley Hotel 

16 Feb   Afternoon Busy Bee  

17 Feb   Half day rally 
          

Bush Possum 

mailto:bevpc.coaching@gmail.com
mailto:bevpc.coaching@gmail.com
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The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 
 

 BROWN, Judith Anne 

 CORBETT, Lois Mary  

(nee Draper) 

 

 2019  

Saturday 26 February Australia Day Pool Party 

Friday 08 February Friday Bingo at The Cornerstone 

Saturday 16 February The Cook’s Daughter at Platform Theatre 

Sunday 17 February Horse & Pony Club Half Day Rally 

Saturday 02 March  Beverley Triathlon 

Monday  18 March drumMuster 

Saturday 16 March Divalicious - Diner en Blanc et Noir  

18 April 22 April 51st Annual Art Exhibition 

Saturday 27 April The Big HOO-HAA! Improv Comedy 

DISCLAIMER 
 

The information in this publication is of a 
general nature as a service to the  
ratepayer. The articles included herein 
are not intended to provide a complete 
discussion of each subject. While the 
information is believed to be correct, no 
responsibility is accepted for its  
accuracy. No liability is accepted for any 
statements of opinion or any error or 
omission. 

BEVERLEY 
BLARNEY 

1,100 copies each month 

Contact our friendly Shire staff today 

Community notices are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  
Beverley Blarney is 4pm   

MONDAY 21 JANUARY 2019 

Shire of Beverley 
PO Box 20, Beverley, 6304 
P: 9646 1200 | F: 9646 1409 

E: blarney@beverley.wa.gov.au   
Online editions: www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

BEVERLEY BLARNEY DEADLINE DATES 

EDITION DEADLINE DATE 

February Edition 2019 Monday 21 January 2019 

March Edition 2019 Wednesday 20 February 2019 

April Edition 2019 Friday 22 March 2019 

May Edition 2019 Thursday 18 April 2019 

June Edition 2019 Thursday 23 May 2019 

July Edition 2019 Friday 21 June 2019 

August Edition 2019 Tuesday 23 July 2019 

September Edition 2019 Friday 23 August 2019 

October Edition 2019 Monday 23 September 2019 

November Edition 2019 Wednesday 23 October 2019 

December Edition 2019 Friday 22 November 2019 

January Edition 2020 Monday 16 December 2019 
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